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Head Teacher UpdateHead Teacher Update  

Upcoming DatesUpcoming Dates
Click here for a full calendar of dates

Dates for New Reception children to

come to see our school and playground

with their  parents!
16th June
23rd June 2022
3.40pm - 4:10pm
4.15pm - 4.45pm
Classrooms visits - you will be emailed

with a time. These visits will be after

the end of the school day. 
30th June - Transition Day, Nursery

is closed all day with visits only being
arranged for Nursery, Reception and

Key Stage One. 

Afternoon Tea 
We will be having an afternoon tea, hopefully

in the playground for all our children on Friday

27th May. We ask all our children to wear

something red, white or blue (Or all three!)
We return to school on Tuesday 7th June. 

Please phone the school office to book a

session for yourself and your child on

01933 654900
Transition day for all children on 30th

June. 

Please note all usual nursery sessions

will be cancelled on this day.

Keep the Date
Friday 10th June will be our Summer

Fair, Arts Week Parade and Jubilee

celebration. It's going to be a busy day!!

If you have any safeguarding concerns please contact the school on 01933654900, the local authority following the link report a concern or NSPCC report a
concern to NSPCC 

We have had a busy half term with our Year Two children working really hard on their Reading and Maths SATs papers. The

children actually really enjoyed doing the "special work for the Junior School". We are very proud of how hard the children tried.

The tests are only one part of the evidence we use to make the final teacher assessments. These end of year assessments will

appear on the Year Two children's reports. You will see if your child has met the expected standards,  working towards the

standards or are showing evidence of working at Greater Depth. 

You can support the people of Ukraine by donating through Just Giving to Action Aid, who

will ensure help gets to the right people, in the right place at the right time. Please follow

the link https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/inis-ukrainesupport 

Welcome to our September starters!
We have been welcoming our new Reception

children into school with sessions in our nature

area, to meet new friends and some of the

teachers. The children enjoyed a story, working

with clay and making their own crowns from

nature! 
We also went on a bear hunt and found lovely

cuddly bears at the end!

The children will have more opportunities to see

the classrooms and meet the teachers later in

the term.

All the children in school will have an
opportunity to spend time with their new

teachers on Thursday 30th June. 

Nursery will be closed for usual sessions on

30th June as the children will have time in their

new reception classes and our new nursery

children will be invited for some short play

sessions with their parents. 

Our current Reception children will move to

Year One and our Year Twos will have time at

IJS.

Before the transition day, on 30th June, the Year

Two children will meet their new teachers from

IJS in their INIS classrooms. 

We will start looking at classes for September

after the half term break. 

https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/about-us/news-events/calendar
https://amzn.eu/fUobJhi
https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-helpline/?gclsrc=aw.ds&ds_rl=1279303#contact/?source=ppc-brand&ds_rl=1279303&gclid=Cj0KCQjw2or8BRCNARIsAC_ppyYqhkjhUJA3V0zCkRPHn0J2FIyYmO5l3eVVjLZTt20v1_vDCuFyeooaAh0fEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/inis-ukrainesupport
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Phonics Screening
The Year One children and some of the Year Two children will be taking part in the Statutory phonics screening at the beginning of

June. Please see the information below and how to help at home to support your child's learning. The children will be sent home

activities to boost their skills over the holidays. The children have to retake the screening in Year Two if they do not make the pass

mark in Year One. The children have been working hard on their phonics all year. This screening will help teachers plan for their

continued learning. 

You will find out the results of all the Key Stage One

assessments and Phonics screening in the end of the year

School Report. If you have any questions please ask your child's

class teacher. All teachers assess the children to support their

learning. 

We are proud of the achievements each child makes

everyday!

Head Lice
Please be aware that we have had a number of

recent cases of head lice. Please ensure that you

treat the whole family to help stop the head lice

spreading. For more information follow the link.
Head Lice Information

https://amzn.eu/fUobJhi
https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-helpline/?gclsrc=aw.ds&ds_rl=1279303#contact/?source=ppc-brand&ds_rl=1279303&gclid=Cj0KCQjw2or8BRCNARIsAC_ppyYqhkjhUJA3V0zCkRPHn0J2FIyYmO5l3eVVjLZTt20v1_vDCuFyeooaAh0fEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://s3.eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/jotter2.files/15467014?response-content-type=application%2Fpdf&response-content-disposition=inline%3Bfilename%3Dhead-lice-leaflet.pdf&X-Amz-Content-Sha256=UNSIGNED-PAYLOAD&X-Amz-Algorithm=AWS4-HMAC-SHA256&X-Amz-Credential=AKIAIH4MJHC24RK4EHAA%2F20220524%2Feu-west-1%2Fs3%2Faws4_request&X-Amz-Date=20220524T224011Z&X-Amz-SignedHeaders=host&X-Amz-Expires=3000&X-Amz-Signature=a3a4bd636eebd6a2a8164090002222cb2063de317453d3b1c0c67e1da3ada91c
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If you have any safeguarding concerns please

use the links on the bottom of the newsletter. 

The INIS PTA update 

Please continue to support our PTA! They are organising the
first large event for quite a while. We have our Summer Fair
on Friday 10th June. We will start the fair straight after
school. 

The week beginning 7th June (We come back to school on
the Tuesday), we have planned an arts week. It will be based
around Royal Art, The Jubilee and British Art. The children
will be involved in a parade around school to show off some
of their art work and the T-shirts they have been designing. 

You are all invited to come and watch! We are so happy to
be able to invite parents, grandparents and family members
to celebrate the great art work the children will do! We then
ask you to stay for our summer fair and join in the PTA fun. 
Please keep 10th June free for our Arts Parade and after school
the summer fair. If you can help please email our Chair of the PTA
at Jennie.gimmi@iflt.org.uk all support is greatly appreciated.

You will be seeing results of the hard work and all the fund raising
when we get some new play equipment in the summer term- it's
very exciting!! Work will start on July 11th for our new play
equipment. 

Thank you for all your donations for our summer fair!

                                

Parent Survey
We had a fantastic response to our parent survey with over 195 responses,

giving us some great information.  The main points were that 100% of

parents would recommend INIS to others, communication was seen as very

good, teaching and progress of the children was very good and most

importantly children enjoy coming into school and feel safe. We have

responded to parents views by trying to add more information to Facebook,

we are looking again at our reading communication as some parents

preferred the pre Covid written reading record books and some parents

wanted more homework. We are reviewing what homework we feel will

support learning. 
Please see some of the responses below, the scores are the average out of 4

stars.

https://amzn.eu/fUobJhi
https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-helpline/?gclsrc=aw.ds&ds_rl=1279303#contact/?source=ppc-brand&ds_rl=1279303&gclid=Cj0KCQjw2or8BRCNARIsAC_ppyYqhkjhUJA3V0zCkRPHn0J2FIyYmO5l3eVVjLZTt20v1_vDCuFyeooaAh0fEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
mailto:Jennie.gimmi@iflt.org.uk
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Parent Survey feedback

The funding we get in school will help support your child through

additional support and resources in class. This may be additional

reading or specific programmes to individually support your child’s

learning. Once you have applied and you are eligible, the fund lasts for

six years even if your circumstances change. If they don’t change you

can apply again in six years time, for continued support for your child.

You need to apply for each child you have in school.

What next?
You will get an immediate answer, and if eligible, the school will be

informed via a confidential system and the additional funding will be

awarded to the school to help benefit your child and their education. 

Apply now for Pupil Premium- this could help support your child!
https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_the_pupil_premium___NNC




Year Two children have completed their SATs

tests and have really tried their best!  We


ensured they had time to challenge their physical

and social skills at the park, after they finished! 

Hope for Families
We will be working with Hope for Families to

deliver some online course for parents in the

Summer and Autumn term. Please have a look at

some of the courses they offer. We think they will

be very useful for parents. Link to courses

Thank you for taking the time to complete our

survey. We will work to make improvements as

your child is the heart of our school. Your views

are important to us. 

https://amzn.eu/fUobJhi
https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-helpline/?gclsrc=aw.ds&ds_rl=1279303#contact/?source=ppc-brand&ds_rl=1279303&gclid=Cj0KCQjw2or8BRCNARIsAC_ppyYqhkjhUJA3V0zCkRPHn0J2FIyYmO5l3eVVjLZTt20v1_vDCuFyeooaAh0fEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_the_pupil_premium___NNC
https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_the_pupil_premium___NNC
https://hopeforfamilies.org.uk/events
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Community Project 
We were honoured to take part in a joint project with The

Irthlingborough Flower Shop. Children from across the

school walked into town and helped plant some fantastic

flowers for a display on the corner of Victoria Street and

High Street. The children had to work together and co-

operate to ensure the plants were carefully planted in the
correct positions. We were so proud of each and every

one of them. They were so polite and helpful a true credit

to our school and the local community! 

Our Amazing  Choir

Our choir led by Mrs Mason and Miss Stewart, have

been fantastic. They have worked so hard practising in

their choir sessions after school but also at lunchtimes

on some days to get ready for the competition. The

children were up against year six children! They sang

beautifully and the judges comments were very

complimentary, when they announced the INIS Choir

as the winners! The children have sung in assembly

and we hope they will sing at our school tea party on

Friday. 

New photos and filming project
Here are just a few of the photos that were taken by Pete our super

photographer. We will have some interviews and 360 photos of the

classrooms for parents to view on our website soon. 

https://amzn.eu/fUobJhi
https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-helpline/?gclsrc=aw.ds&ds_rl=1279303#contact/?source=ppc-brand&ds_rl=1279303&gclid=Cj0KCQjw2or8BRCNARIsAC_ppyYqhkjhUJA3V0zCkRPHn0J2FIyYmO5l3eVVjLZTt20v1_vDCuFyeooaAh0fEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds


Coming

soon...

Look out for the bears...........

Look out for the bears..........

Wear red, white and blue on Friday 27th May


